June 11, 2005

Councilor Rod Park

€00 N.E. Grand Avenue - Tl

Portland, Oregon 97232
Dear Mr. Park:

This Letter is in reference to the proposed building site for Cedar Grove Composting on
N.E. Marine Drive. We are homeowners at MeGuire Polnt Marinag and have many
concerns regarding this proposed site. We have worked very hard to achieve our home
at this Marina and have Lived here for nine years. We do not want this compost
operation across the street from our home or any where near our howe.

We are very much in favor of recyceling and always interested in conservation;
however, Marine Drive is not a good building site for this facility. The quality of our
lives and the value of our home will be compromised if this site is chosen.

The noise level with incrensed truck traffic and front-end Loaders, the smell of compost
rotting along with the increase in flies, rodents and birds, will be awful. A compost
facility is not a welcome neighbor. There are wildlife and water concerns to consider.
We are absolutely cevtain that this facility will not fit into our environment. we are
also aware of all the concerns and problems encountered by neighbors at thelr other
facilities. we do not want the noise, swmell ang health problems experienced by others.

Mr. Park, please note that we are wot in favor of this building site. Cedar Grove and
Metro need to find another home - one more suited to the surrounding environment.
Please know that homeowners at Mequire Polnt Marina do not favor this site. we
have read that Cedar Grove is interested in having happy neighbors. wWe hope this is
true and they will decide on an alternative site.

we appreciate Your consideration in this matter and hope that You will pass our
opposition on to Cedar Grove. We will be at the Wilkes Neighborhood Association
Meeting on June 14, 2005.

SimereLU,

Dd,ué / 'Wé@ QMW/

Dave and Paulette Fisher
17809 N.E. Marine Dr. Slip A5
Portland, Oregon 97230

PRESISVT, MELURE POINT  Homeowners Ao crAToN



JUN T3 2005

To Metro Council
President, David Bragdon -
Waste Mng. Mike Hoglan

Councilor, Rod Park

Subject, Food waste proposed composting development on
N.E. Marine Dr. @178th.

The Oregonian stated on June 9th. that early signs to this
facility show less resistance than Dignity Village did two
years ago. that makes sense because no one in this area
was aware of the proposal. Besides Odor, Noise, and not
fitting in with the rest of the industry in this area, there will be
much more truck traffic. Marine Dr. is already over loaded
with local trucking and inter-state trucking. They drive as they
would on the freeway,ignoring the posted 45mph. speed
signs. Why? there are no stop lights from the interstate
bridge to Troutdale and no law enforcement. At times it is
difficult to get out of our drive ways.For those reasons we at
the Will-Jan Moorage are opposed to this facility.

Will-Jan Moorage
18305 N.E. Marine Dr.
Portland Or. 97230
503 667 5187
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Mary J Cariton
Home Mortgage Consultant

Wells Fargo Home Mortgage
MAC p6115-011

4233 N.E. Sandy Blvd.
Portland, OR 97213

503 288-6938 Office

503 220-4850 Fax
mary.carlton@wellsfargo.com



The finest compliment | can ever receive is a
referral from my friends and customers.
Thank You,

Mary



June 13, 2005
JUN 160 |
Coucilor Rod Park
600 NE Grand Ave
Portland, Or 97232

RE: Proposed Cedar Grove Composting Site
Dear Mr. Park,

I would like to begin by thanking you for your time and consideration in reading my
letter and trying to understand my concerns.

It is my understanding that some people visited the Everett plant in December and some
have reported that they didn’t notice much of a smell. Anyone that has ever been by a
dairy farm or a refuse site in the winter when it is cool, and not much sun, there is very
little smell. Go to that same site in the middle of summer and you can hardly breathe. 1
suggest revisiting the Everett site in the middle of summer. Although I understand that
steps will be taken to help mitigate as much smell as possible, one cannot run a facility of
this size, of this nature, and not have an odor emitted into the air. They may have a
negative pressure system on the tipping building, but they don’t have anything for the
movement of the waste to and from each stage of this process. There will be, at any
given time, exposed waste and compost. There is no way that all of the smell can be
diffused. Having said all this, it leads me to my next concern.

The active Columbia River Trail runs along the river and is frequented by hundreds of
people throughout the week. These pedestrians walk, run, ride bikes, etc. This type of
facility is not conducive to a trail of this type. I am a very active person and I can tell you
I would not use this trail if I had to go by this site. I would not like to breathe in the smell
or even entertain the idea of what kind of pollutants might be coming from the area.

The Columbia Slough is adjacent to the proposed site. This type of facility requires the
use of water and then disposal of used water. My concern is that the slough will be the
source and/or location of disposal for this water. The wildlife habitat will not thrive in
this sort of environment; however, the rat population should find it quite comfortable.
There is also a chance of seepage of pollutants to the Columbia River. I do not want the
Columbia River or the Columbia Slough to become the refuse ground for Cedar Grove’s
used water or unusable waste. A pollution issue that may need to be corrected in the
future.

The noise and disruptive activity that will be generated from running this plant would be
enormous. Anyone who has ever been on or near the water knows that water carries and
amplifies noise and sound.



The Everett facility, “In four months, the company’s monthly haul has grown from 25
tons to nearly 700.”" That’s a monthly increase of over 2800% in just four months.

What happens when this facility needs to become a 24-hour operation to keep up with the
supply of waste? How late do trucks make deliveries? How do they work at night, by
bright spot lights? One of the reasons I chose to live here was because it is pristine and
peaceful. Noise and disruptive activity is not synonymous with pristine and peaceful.

Ross Monn, president of the Wilkes Community Group, states “the people (at Cedar
Grove Composting) are community-oriented and want to be good neighbors.” When is a
composting company considered to be “good neighbors”? [ highly doubt they will be
showing up at my door step with a pie when they move into the neighborhood. Instead
they are bringing an approximated 100+ tons of waste a month to our back door, along
with loud equipment, increased traffic, and a stench that would make most people sick.
This is one neighbor I can do without.

My concerns are many, and not unfounded, but at the very least I can say that [ am
scared, frustrated and angry by the attempt to put a site like this so close to my home.
This site is not in keeping with the other commercial buildings in the vicinity and is better
suited for an agricultural area. My home, in the McGuire Point Marina, is where I find
solace from the stress of everyday life. It is where I will retire. It is an investment. [ will
do whatever I need to protect all of these things.

Sincerely,

Mary J. Carlton
(503) 504-4224

' The Oregonian, METRO/NW, June 9,2005
? Quoted from The Oregonian, , METRO/NW, June 9,2005
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Kathryn Schutte - Fwd: Cedar Grove Composting Site off Marine Drive Page 1

From: Rod Park

To: Kathryn Schutte

Date: 6/14/2005 5:43:26 PM

Subject: Fwd: Cedar Grove Composting Site off Marine Drive
K

Piéase do a response for me that acknowledges her and her concerns. Also please simplify down
Hogland's response so she will know the process. There is one other letter like this too that will need to
be responded to also.

Thanks,
Rod

>>> <Mary.Carlton@wellsfargo.com> 6/14/2005 4:57:42 PM >>>

June 13, 2005

Coucilor Rod Park
600 NE Grand Ave
Portland, Or 97232

RE: Proposed Cedar Grove Composting Site
Dear Mr. Park,

| would like to begin by thanking you for your time and consideration in
reading my letter and trying to understand my concerns.

It is my understanding that some people visited the Everett plant in
December and some have reported that they didn't notice much of a smell.
Anyone that has ever been by a dairy farm or a refuse site in the winter
when it is cool, and not much sun, there is very little smell. Go to

that same site in the middle of summer and you can hardly breathe. |
suggest revisiting the Everett site in the middle of summer. Although |
understand that steps will be taken to help mitigate as much smell as
possible, one cannot run a facility of this size, of this nature, and

not have an odor emitted into the air. They may have a negative
pressure system on the tipping building, but they don't have anything
for the movement of the waste to and from each stage of this process.
There will be, at any given time, exposed waste and compost. There is
no way that all of the smell can be diffused. Having said all this, it
leads me to my next concern.

The active Columbia River Trail runs along the river and is frequented

by hundreds of people throughout the week. These pedestrians walk, run,
ride bikes, etc. This type of facility is not conducive to a trail of

this type. | am a very active person and | can tell you | would not use

this trail if | had to go by this site. | would not like to breathe in

the smell or even entertain the idea of what kind of pollutants might be
coming from the area.

The Columbia Slough is adjacent to the proposed site. This type of
facility requires the use of water and then disposal of used water. My
concern is that the slough will be the source and/or location of
disposal for this water. The wildlife habitat will not thrive in this



F(athryn Schutte - Fwd: Cedar Grove Composting Site off Marine Drive Page 2

sort of environment; however, the rat population should find it quite
comfortable.

There is also a chance of seepage of pollutants to the Columbia River.

| do not want the Columbia River or the Columbia Slough to become the
refuse ground for Cedar Grove's used water or unusable waste. A
pollution issue that may need to be corrected in the future.

The noise and disruptive activity that will be generated from running
this plant would be enormous. Anyone who has ever been on or near the
water knows that water carries and amplifies noise and sound.

The Everett facility, "In four months, the company's monthly haul has
grown from 25 tons to nearly 700." That's a monthly increase of over
2800% in just four months. What happens when this facility needs to
become a 24-hour operation to keep up with the supply of waste? How late
do trucks make deliveries? How do they work at night, by bright spot
lights? One of the reasons | chose to live here was because it is

pristine and peaceful. Noise and disruptive activity is not synonymous

with pristine and peaceful.

Ross Monn, president of the Wilkes Community Group, states "the people
(at Cedar Grove Composting) are community-oriented and want to be good
neighbors." When is a composting company considered to be "good
neighbors"? | highly doubt they will be showing up at my door step

with a pie when they move into the neighborhood. Instead they are
bringing an approximated 100+ tons of waste a month to our back door,
along with loud equipment, increased traffic, and a stench that would

make most people sick. This is one neighbor | can do without.

My concerns are many, and not unfounded, but at the very least | can say
that | am scared, frustrated and angry by the attempt to put a site like

this so close to my home. This site is not in keeping with the other
commercial buildings in the vicinity and is better suited for an

agricultural area. My home, in the McGuire Point Marina, is where |

find solace from the stress of everyday life. It is where | will

retire. Itis an investment. | will do whatever | need to protect all

of these things.

Sincerely,

Mary J. Carlton
(503) 504-4224



600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE PORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797 1700 FAX 503 797 1797

June 16, 2005

Dave and Paulette Fisher
17809 NE Marine Dr, Slip AS
Portland, OR 97230

Dear Mr. and Ms. Fisher:

Thank you for your correspondence regarding Cedar Grove Composting. The number of letters we have
received on this issue calls for a response that clarifies the Metro Council’s roles and responsibilities.

Because the Metro Council supports reducing the amount of waste disposed in our region, we would like
Cedar Grove Composting to serve the region’s residents by locating in or near the Metro boundary.
However, we are not directing or advocating for Cedar Grove to locate in your area or in any other
particular part of the region. In fact, the Metro Council has no direct involvement in the actual choice of
site or land use approval process, and enters the regulatory picture only after local government and
Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) permits are obtained.

What may be most important for you to know is that the site selection process will include opportunities
for the public to make their opinions heard. The site selection process involves three major steps, all of
which keep the public’s interest in mind.

First, Cedar Grove will identify a suitable tract of land and then, along with the City of Portland’s Bureau
of Development Services, proceed with the land use permitting process. Cedar Grove must address many
layers of technical review before the land use application is considered complete. A series of public
hearings will follow before any kind of decision is made.

Second, Cedar Grove will apply for a compost facility permit with DEQ. This permit covers land, air and
water protections, and will include plans for all kinds of controls, including the minimization of odor,
noise, dust and litter.

Third, Cedar Grove must obtain a facility franchise from Metro. This franchise will require that Cedar
Grove provide proof of land use approval, an operations plan, and financial assurance ensuring site clean
up, should they go out of business. The franchise agreement will also require that the facility not create
nuisances such as dust, odor, noise, and that Metro inspectors be allowed access to the site to ensure that
protocols are being followed.

Our staff have found Cedar Grove to be a very responsible and responsive company. They are highly-
regarded by their regulators in Washington State and their composting facilities are clean and well-
managed. They produce a very high-quality compost that enhances soil and water quality while
significantly reducing greenhouse gas emissions, as opposed to putting the same material in a landfill. A
composting site run by Cedar Grove will help the Metro Council realize our strategic goal of achieving

Recycled Paper
www.metro-region.org
TDD 797 1804



environmental health in the region. Iam confident that the process ahead will treat all parties fairly, and
that our region’s residents will ultimately benefit from the services Cedar Grove provides.

Thank you again for your correspondence. Our staff are keeping a record of all documents relevant to
this issue, and will keep the Metro Council apprised as the process moves forward so that they may

address your concerns.

David Bragdon Rod Park
Metro Council President Metro Council, District 1

Sincerely yours,




JUN 14 2005
June 11, 2005

pavid Bragdon, Council President
600 N.E. Grand Avenue
Portland, Oregon 97232

Dear Mr. Bragdown:

This letter is in veference to the proposed building site for Cedar Grove Composting on
N.E. Marine Drive. We are homeowners at MeGuire Polnt Marina and have many
concerns regarding this proposed site. we have worked very hard to achieve our hovue
at this Marina and have lived here for nine years. we do not want this compost
operation across the street from our hoe or any where wear our home.

we are very wuch in favor of recycling and always interested in conservation;
however, Marine Drive is not a good building site for this facility. The quality of our
lives and the value of our home will be compromised if this site is chosen.

The notse Level with inereased truck traffic and front-end Loaders, the smell of compost
rotting along with the increase in flies, rodents and birols, will be awful. A compost
facility is not a welcome neighbor. Theve ave wildlife and water concerns to consider.
We are absolutely cevtain that this facility will not fit into our eavironment. we are
also awavre of all the concerns and problems encountered by neighbors at their other
facilities. we do not want the noise, smell and health problems experienced by others.

Mr. Bragdown, please note that we ave not in favor of this building site. Cedar Grove
angd Metro need to fino another home - one more suited to the surrounding
environment. Please know that homeowners at MeGuire Point Marina do not favor
this site. we have vead that Cedar Grove is interested in having happy neighbors. we
hope this is true and they will decide on an alternative site.

We appreciate Your consideration in this matter and hope that You will pass our
opposition on to Cedar Grove. We will be at the wilkes Neighborhood Association
Meeting on June 14, 2005.

simereLg, R
Dove foker Fontindst—

Dave and Paulette Fisher
17809 N.E. Marine Dr. Slip A5
Portland, Oregon 97230

@ngmew , MEOEUIRE POINT  HOMe QuVORS ASSori A Tiow
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To Metro Council
President, David Bragdon s easpilan ]

Waste Mng. Mike Hogland
Councilor, Rod Park

Subject, Food waste proposed composting development on
N.E. Marine Dr. @178th.

The Oregonian stated on June 9th. that early signs to this
facility show less resistance than Dignity Village did two
years ago. that makes sense because no one in this area
was aware of the proposal. Besides Odor, Noise, and not
fitting in with the rest of the industry in this area, there will be
much more truck traffic. Marine Dr. is already over loaded
with local trucking and inter-state trucking. They drive as they
would on the freeway,ignoring the posted 45mph. speed
signs. Why? there are no stop lights from the interstate
bridge to Troutdale and no law enforcement. At times it is
difficult to get out of our drive ways.For those reasons we at
the Will-Jan Moorage are opposed to this facility.

Will-dan Moorage
18305 N.E. Marine Dr.
Portland Or. 97230
503 667 5187

S /-0 %



G. J. J. HANKEN

1470 NW 116™ AVE.

Portland, Oregon 97229

Office: (503) 641-5723 g/w“/é/"« @ Cortear? rf
Fax: (503) 643-5011
Pgr: (503) 940-1000

To: Councilor Rod Park
Re: Cedar Grove Composting Site

Dear Sir, this letter is in deference to the potential siting of
a compost facility near 180" and Marine drive. The introduction
of traffic, windblown debris and foul odor, not withstanding, to an
already environmentally sensitive area that has a direct
connection to Portland’s most sacred wildlife refuge
(Government Island) should be sufficient reason to look
elsewhere. The fact that this exact location is also the most
dangerous 1000 feet of road from Portland to Troutdale is.



Wed, Jun 15, 2005 4:57 PM

Subject: Cedar Grove Composting

Date: Friday, June 10, 2005 11:49 AM

From: Barbara Rehm <brehm@pps.k12.or.us>

To: <Hoglundm@metro.dst.or.us>

Cc: <bragdond@metro.dst.or.us>, <Parkr@metro.dst.or.us>

Dear Mr. Hoglund, I am writing you with great concern regarding the
purchase of land by Cedar Grove Composting. My husband and I live at
McGuire Point Marina. McGuire Point is an upscale, gated community
filled with residents who pride themselves on where they live. We
strive to keep our marina pristine and beautiful. The placement of this
composting company is just not compatable with our marina. There is
another recycling and composting company further east on Marine Drive
with land adjacent to it that would be much more suited to the
surroundings. I don't believe there are any residences close to the
recycler's on 23000 N. E. Marine Drive. Please research the possiblily
of purchasing land that is not close to McGuire Point Marina or any
other residence. These parcels of land do exist in east county. It
just takes some research to discover them. The whole idea of a
composting company that runs twenty-four hours a day across the road
from our marina and all the other marinas withing the vicinity is highly
upsetting to us. Thank you for your considering a change of location
for this company.

Page 1 of 1



Wed, Jun 15, 2005 4:56 PM

Subject: Cedar Grove

Date: Sunday, June 12, 2005 4:55 PM

From: bob watson <ski102271@hotmail.com>

To: <Hoglundm@metro.dst.or.us>, <Parkr@metro.dst.or.us>,
<bragdond@metro.dst.or.us>

We wish to express our concern regarding the proposed food composter site
along N.E. Marine Drive. We 1live in McGuire Point Marina and enjoy our
quality of live on the river. We are also environmentaly concious people. We
are concerned that a plant of this nature would upset the numerous wildlife
that depend on this area as their home. Our city has a wonderful bike path
along the river that is used daily by bikers and joggers taking in the senic
beauty of our river. I would imagine a plant of this nature would disrupt
and polute this area with increased traffic, noise and offensive ordors to
the hundreds of people who exercise in this area. We appreciate the quality
of our clean rivers and air. The state of Oregon is admired and known for
its livablity and beauty.

Thank you,
Bob and Sheri Watson

Page 1 of 1



Wed, Jun 15, 2005 4:54 PM

Subject: Proposed Cedar Grove Composting Site off Marine Drive
Date: Tuesday, June 14, 2005 5:03 PM

From: Mary.Carlton@wellsfargo.com

To: <Hoglundm@metro.dst.or.us>

June 13, 2005

Mike Hoglund, Director of Waste Mgmt
600 NE Grand Ave
Portland, Or 97232

RE:  Proposed Cedar Grove Composting Site

Dear Mr. Hoglund,

I'would like to begin by thanking you for your time and consideration in reading my letter and trying to
understand my concerns.

It is my understanding that some people visited the Everett plant in December and some have reported that
they didn’t notice much of a smell. Anyone that has ever been by a dairy farm or a refuse site in the winter
when it is cool, and not much sun, there is very little smell. Go to that same site in the middle of summer and
you can hardly breathe. I suggest revisiting the Everett site in the middle of summer. Although I understand
that steps will be taken to help mitigate as much smell as possible, one cannot run a facility of this size, of this
nature, and not have an odor emitted into the air. They may have a negative pressure system on the tipping
building, but they don’t have anything for the movement of the waste to and from each stage of this process.
There will be, at any given time, exposed waste and compost. There is no way that all of the smell can be
diffused. Having said all this, it leads me to my next concern.

The active Columbia River Trail runs along the river and is frequented by hundreds of people throughout the
week. These pedestrians walk, run, ride bikes, etc. This type of facility is not conducive to a trail of this type.
I'am a very active person and I can tell you I would not use this trail if I had to go by this site. I would not
like to breathe in the smell or even entertain the idea of what kind of pollutants might be coming from the
area.

The Columbia Slough is adjacent to the proposed site. This type of facility requires the use of water and then
disposal of used water. My concern is that the slough will be the source and/or location of disposal for this
water. The wildlife habitat will not thrive in this sort of environment; however, the rat population should find
it quite comfortable.

There is also a chance of seepage of pollutants to the Columbia River. I do not want the Columbia River or
the Columbia Slough to become the refuse ground for Cedar Grove’s used water or unusable waste. A
pollution issue that may need to be corrected in the future.

Page 1 of 2



The noise and disruptive activity that will be generated from running this plant would be enormous. Anyone
who has ever been on or near the water knows that water carries and amplifies noise and sound.

The Everett facility, “In four months, the company’s monthly haul has grown from 25 tons to nearly 700.”
That’s a monthly increase of over 2800% in just four months. What happens when this facility needs to
become a 24-hour operation to keep up with the supply of waste? How late do trucks make deliveries? How
do they work at night, by bright spot lights? One of the reasons I chose to live here was because it is pristine
and peaceful. Noise and disruptive activity is not synonymous with pristine and peaceful.

Ross Monn, president of the Wilkes Community Group, states “the people (at Cedar Grove Composting) are
community-oriented and want to be good neighbors.” When is a composting company considered to be “good
neighbors™? T highly doubt they will be showing up at my door step with a pie when they move into the
neighborhood. Instead they are bringing an approximated 100+ tons of waste a month to our back door, along
with loud equipment, increased traffic, and a stench that would make most people sick. This is one neighbor I
can do without.

My concerns are many, and not unfounded, but at the very least I can say that I am scared, frustrated and
angry by the attempt to put a site like this so close to my home. This site is not in keeping with the other
commercial buildings in the vicinity and is better suited for an agricultural area. My home, in the McGuire
Point Marina, is where I find solace from the stress of everyday life. It is where I will retire. It is an
investment. I will do whatever I need to protect all of these things.

Sincerely,

Mary J. Carlton
(503) 504-4224

Page 2 of 2



June 13, 2005

David Bragdon, Council President
600 NE Grand Ave
Portland, Or 97232

RE: Proposed Cedar Grove Composting Site
Dear Mr. Bragdon,

I would like to begin by thanking you for your time and consideration in reading my
letter and trying to understand my concerns.

It is my understanding that some people visited the Everett plant in December and some
have reported that they didn’t notice much of a smell. Anyone that has ever been by a
dairy farm or a refuse site in the winter when it is cool, and not much sun, there is very
little smell. Go to that same site in the middle of summer and you can hardly breathe. 1
suggest revisiting the Everett site in the middle of summer. Although I understand that
steps will be taken to help mitigate as much smell as possible, one cannot run a facility of
this size, of this nature, and not have an odor emitted into the air. They may have a
negative pressure system on the tipping building, but they don’t have anything for the
movement of the waste to and from each stage of this process. There will be, at any
given time, exposed waste and compost. There is no way that all of the smell can be
diffused. Having said all this, it leads me to my next concern.

The active Columbia River Trail runs along the river and is frequented by hundreds of
people throughout the week. These pedestrians walk, run, ride bikes, etc. This type of
facility is not conducive to a trail of this type. I am a very active person and I can tell you
I would not use this trail if I had to go by this site. I would not like to breathe in the smell
or even entertain the idea of what kind of pollutants might be coming from the area.

The Columbia Slough is adjacent to the proposed site. This type of facility requires the
use of water and then disposal of used water. My concern is that the slough will be the
source and/or location of disposal for this water. The wildlife habitat will not thrive in
this sort of environment; however, the rat population should find it quite comfortable.
There is also a chance of seepage of pollutants to the Columbia River. I do not want the
Columbia River or the Columbia Slough to become the refuse ground for Cedar Grove’s
used water or unusable waste. A pollution issue that may need to be corrected in the
future.

The noise and disruptive activity that will be generated from running this plant would be
enormous. Anyone who has ever been on or near the water knows that water carries and
amplifies noise and sound.
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The Everett facility, “In four months, the company’s monthly haul has grown from 25
tons to nearly 700.”' That’s a monthly increase of over 2800% in just four months.

What happens when this facility needs to become a 24-hour operation to keep up with the
supply of waste? How late do trucks make deliveries? How do they work at night, by
bright spot lights? One of the reasons I chose to live here was because it is pristine and
peaceful. Noise and disruptive activity is not synonymous with pristine and peaceful.

Ross Monn, president of the Wilkes Community Group, states “the people (at Cedar
Grove Composting) are community-oriented and want to be good neighbors.” When is a
composting company considered to be “good neighbors™? I highly doubt they will be
showing up at my door step with a pie when they move into the neighborhood. Instead
they are bringing an approximated 100+ tons of waste a month to our back door, along
with loud equipment, increased traffic, and a stench that would make most people sick.
This is one neighbor I can do without.

My concerns are many, and not unfounded, but at the very least I can say that I am
scared, frustrated and angry by the attempt to put a site like this so close to my home.
This site is not in keeping with the other commercial buildings in the vicinity and is better
suited for an agricultural area. My home, in the McGuire Point Marina, is where I find
solace from the stress of everyday life. It is where I will retire. It is an investment. I will
do whatever I need to protect all of these things.

Sincerely,

Mary J. Carlton
(503) 504-4224

Mary J Cariton
Home Mortgage Consultant

Wells Fargo Ho,
MAC p6115-011
4233 N.E, Sandy Blvd.
Portland, OR 977213

503 288-6938 Office

503 220-4850 Fax
mary.carlton@wellsfargo.com

me Mortgage

' The Oregonian, METRO/NW, June 9,2005
2 Quoted from The Oregonian, , METRO/NW, June 9,2005
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June 16, 2005

Dave and Paulette Fisher
17809 NE Marine Dr, Slip AS
Portland, OR 97230

Dear Mr. and Ms. Fisher:

Thank you for your correspondence regarding Cedar Grove Composting. The number of letters we have
received on this issue calls for a response that clarifies the Metro Council’s roles and responsibilities.

Because the Metro Council supports reducing the amount of waste disposed in our region, we would like
Cedar Grove Composting to serve the region’s residents by locating in or near the Metro boundary.
However, we are not directing or advocating for Cedar Grove to locate in your area or in any other
particular part of the region. In fact, the Metro Council has no direct involvement in the actual choice of
site or land use approval process, and enters the regulatory picture only after local government and
Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) permits are obtained.

What may be most important for you to know is that the site selection process will include opportunities
for the public to make their opinions heard. The site selection process involves three major steps, all of

which keep the public’s interest in mind.

First, Cedar Grove will identify a suitable tract of land and then, along with the City of Portland’s Bureau
of Development Services, proceed with the land use permitting process. Cedar Grove must address many
layers of technical review before the land use application is considered complete. A series of public
hearings will follow before any kind of decision is made.

Second, Cedar Grove will apply for a compost facility permit with DEQ. This permit covers land, air and
water protections, and will include plans for all kinds of controls, including the minimization of odor,
noise, dust and litter.

Third, Cedar Grove must obtain a facility franchise from Metro. This franchise will require that Cedar
Grove provide proof of land use approval, an operations plan, and financial assurance ensuring site clean
up, should they go out of business. The franchise agreement will also require that the facility not create
nuisances such as dust, odor, noise, and that Metro inspectors be allowed access to the site to ensure that
protocols are being followed.

Our staff have found Cedar Grove to be a very responsible and responsive company. They are highly-
regarded by their regulators in Washington State and their composting facilities are clean and well-
managed. They produce a very high-quality compost that enhances soil and water quality while
significantly reducing greenhouse gas emissions, as opposed to putting the same material in a landfill. A
composting site run by Cedar Grove will help the Metro Council realize our strategic goal of achieving



environmental health in the region. I am confident that the process ahead will treat all parties fairly, and
that our region’s residents will ultimately benefit from the services Cedar Grove provides.

Thank you again for your correspondence. Our staff are keeping a record of all documents relevant to
this issue, and will keep the Metro Council apprised as the process moves forward so that they may

address your concerns.

David Bragdon Rod Park
Metro Council President Metro Council, District 1

Sincerely yours,



June 16, 2005

Jim and Jeannie McStrom
17809 NE Marine Dr, Slip D2
Portland, OR 97230

Dear Mr. and Ms. McStrom:

Thank you for your correspondence regarding Cedar Grove Composting. The number of letters we have
received on this issue calls for a response that clarifies the Metro Council’s roles and responsibilities.

Because the Metro Council supports reducing the amount of waste disposed in our region, we would like
Cedar Grove Composting to serve the region’s residents by locating in or near the Metro boundary.
However, we are not directing or advocating for Cedar Grove to locate in your area or in any other
particular part of the region. In fact, the Metro Council has no direct involvement in the actual choice of
site or land use approval process, and enters the regulatory picture only after local government and
Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) permits are obtained.

What may be most important for you to know is that the site selection process will include opportunities
for the public to make their opinions heard. The site selection process involves three major steps, all of
which keep the public’s interest in mind.

First, Cedar Grove will identify a suitable tract of land and then, along with the City of Portland’s Bureau
of Development Services, proceed with the land use permitting process. Cedar Grove must address many
layers of technical review before the land use application is considered complete. A series of public
hearings will follow before any kind of decision is made.

Second, Cedar Grove will apply for a compost facility permit with DEQ. This permit covers land, air and
water protections, and will include plans for all kinds of controls, including the minimization of odor,
noise, dust and litter.

Third, Cedar Grove must obtain a facility franchise from Metro. This franchise will require that Cedar
Grove provide proof of land use approval, an operations plan, and financial assurance ensuring site clean
up, should they go out of business. The franchise agreement will also require that the facility not create
nuisances such as dust, odor, noise, and that Metro inspectors be allowed access to the site to ensure that
protocols are being followed.

Our staff have found Cedar Grove to be a very responsible and responsive company. They are highly-
regarded by their regulators in Washington State and their composting facilities are clean and well-
managed. They produce a very high-quality compost that enhances soil and water quality while
significantly reducing greenhouse gas emissions, as opposed to putting the same material in a landfill. A
composting site run by Cedar Grove will help the Metro Council realize our strategic goal of achieving



environmental health in the region. I am confident that the process ahead will treat all parties fairly, and
that our region’s residents will ultimately benefit from the services Cedar Grove provides.

Thank you again for your correspondence. Our staff are keeping a record of all documents relevant to
this issue, and will keep the Metro Council apprised as the process moves forward so that they may

address your concerns.

David Bragdon Rod Park
Metro Council President Metro Council, District 1

Sincerely yours,



June 16, 2005

Will-Jan Moorage
18305 NE Marine Dr
Portland, OR 97230

Dear Will-Jan Moorage:

Thank you for your correspondence regarding Cedar Grove Composting. The number of letters we have
received on this issue calls for a response that clarifies the Metro Council’s roles and responsibilities.

Because the Metro Council supports reducing the amount of waste disposed in our region, we would like
Cedar Grove Composting to serve the region’s residents by locating in or near the Metro boundary.
However, we are not directing or advocating for Cedar Grove to locate in your area or in any other
particular part of the region. In fact, the Metro Council has no direct involvement in the actual choice of
site or land use approval process, and enters the regulatory picture only after local government and
Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) permits are obtained.

What may be most important for you to know is that the site selection process will include opportunities
for the public to make their opinions heard. The site selection process involves three major steps, all of
which keep the public’s interest in mind.

First, Cedar Grove will identify a suitable tract of land and then, along with the City of Portland’s Bureau
of Development Services, proceed with the land use permitting process. Cedar Grove must address many
layers of technical review before the land use application is considered complete. A series of public
hearings will follow before any kind of decision is made.

Second, Cedar Grove will apply for a compost facility permit with DEQ. This permit covers land, air and
water protections, and will include plans for all kinds of controls, including the minimization of odor,
noise, dust and litter.

Third, Cedar Grove must obtain a facility franchise from Metro. This franchise will require that Cedar
Grove provide proof of land use approval, an operations plan, and financial assurance ensuring site clean
up, should they go out of business. The franchise agreement will also require that the facility not create
nuisances such as dust, odor, noise, and that Metro inspectors be allowed access to the site to ensure that
protocols are being followed.

Our staff have found Cedar Grove to be a very responsible and responsive company. They are highly-
regarded by their regulators in Washington State and their composting facilities are clean and well-
managed. They produce a very high-quality compost that enhances soil and water quality while
significantly reducing greenhouse gas emissions, as opposed to putting the same material in a landfill. A
composting site run by Cedar Grove will help the Metro Council realize our strategic goal of achieving



environmental health in the region. I am confident that the process ahead will treat all parties fairly, and
that our region’s residents will ultimately benefit from the services Cedar Grove provides.

Thank you again for your correspondence. Our staff are keeping a record of all documents relevant to
this issue, and will keep the Metro Council apprised as the process moves forward so that they may

address your concerns.

David Bragdon Rod Park
Metro Council President Metro Council, District 1

Sincerely yours,



June 16, 2005

G.J.J. Hanken
1470 NW 116th Ave
Portland, OR 97229

Dear G.J.J. Hanken:

Thank you for your correspondence regarding Cedar Grove Composting. The number of letters we have
received on this issue calls for a response that clarifies the Metro Council’s roles and responsibilities.

Because the Metro Council supports reducing the amount of waste disposed in our region, we would like
Cedar Grove Composting to serve the region’s residents by locating in or near the Metro boundary.
However, we are not directing or advocating for Cedar Grove to locate in your area or in any other
particular part of the region. In fact, the Metro Council has no direct involvement in the actual choice of
site or land use approval process, and enters the regulatory picture only after local government and
Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) permits are obtained.

What may be most important for you to know is that the site selection process will include opportunities
for the public to make their opinions heard. The site selection process involves three major steps, all of
which keep the public’s interest in mind.

First, Cedar Grove will identify a suitable tract of land and then, along with the City of Portland’s Bureau
of Development Services, proceed with the land use permitting process. Cedar Grove must address many
layers of technical review before the land use application is considered complete. A series of public
hearings will follow before any kind of decision is made.

Second, Cedar Grove will apply for a compost facility permit with DEQ. This permit covers land, air and
water protections, and will include plans for all kinds of controls, including the minimization of odor,
noise, dust and litter.

Third, Cedar Grove must obtain a facility franchise from Metro. This franchise will require that Cedar
Grove provide proof of land use approval, an operations plan, and financial assurance ensuring site clean
up, should they go out of business. The franchise agreement will also require that the facility not create
nuisances such as dust, odor, noise, and that Metro inspectors be allowed access to the site to ensure that
protocols are being followed.

Our staff have found Cedar Grove to be a very responsible and responsive company. They are highly-
regarded by their regulators in Washington State and their composting facilities are clean and well-
managed. They produce a very high-quality compost that enhances soil and water quality while
significantly reducing greenhouse gas emissions, as opposed to putting the same material in a landfill. A
composting site run by Cedar Grove will help the Metro Council realize our strategic goal of achieving



environmental health in the region. I am confident that the process ahead will treat all parties fairly, and
that our region’s residents will ultimately benefit from the services Cedar Grove provides.

Thank you again for your correspondence. Our staff are keeping a record of all documents relevant to
this issue, and will keep the Metro Council apprised as the process moves forward so that they may

address your concerns.

David Bragdon Rod Park
Metro Council President Metro Council, District 1

Sincerely yours,



June 16, 2005

Mary J. Carlton
4233 NE Sandy Blvd
Portland, OR 97213

Dear Ms. Carlton:

Thank you for your correspondence regarding Cedar Grove Composting. The number of letters we have
received on this issue calls for a response that clarifies the Metro Council’s roles and responsibilities.

Because the Metro Council supports reducing the amount of waste disposed in our region, we would like
Cedar Grove Composting to serve the region’s residents by locating in or near the Metro boundary.
However, we are not directing or advocating for Cedar Grove to locate in your area or in any other
particular part of the region. In fact, the Metro Council has no direct involvement in the actual choice of
site or land use approval process, and enters the regulatory picture only after local government and
Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) permits are obtained.

What may be most important for you to know is that the site selection process will include opportunities
for the public to make their opinions heard. The site selection process involves three major steps, all of
which keep the public’s interest in mind.

First, Cedar Grove will identify a suitable tract of land and then, along with the City of Portland’s Bureau
of Development Services, proceed with the land use permitting process. Cedar Grove must address many
layers of technical review before the land use application is considered complete. A series of public
hearings will follow before any kind of decision is made.

Second, Cedar Grove will apply for a compost facility permit with DEQ. This permit covers land, air and
water protections, and will include plans for all kinds of controls, including the minimization of odor,
noise, dust and litter.

Third, Cedar Grove must obtain a facility franchise from Metro. This franchise will require that Cedar
Grove provide proof of land use approval, an operations plan, and financial assurance ensuring site clean
up, should they go out of business. The franchise agreement will also require that the facility not create
nuisances such as dust, odor, noise, and that Metro inspectors be allowed access to the site to ensure that
protocols are being followed.

Our staff have found Cedar Grove to be a very responsible and responsive company. They are highly-
regarded by their regulators in Washington State and their composting facilities are clean and well-
managed. They produce a very high-quality compost that enhances soil and water quality while
significantly reducing greenhouse gas emissions, as opposed to putting the same material in a landfill. A
composting site run by Cedar Grove will help the Metro Council realize our strategic goal of achieving



environmental health in the region. I am confident that the process ahead will treat all parties fairly, and
that our region’s residents will ultimately benefit from the services Cedar Grove provides.

Thank you again for your correspondence. Our staff are keeping a record of all documents relevant to
this issue, and will keep the Metro Council apprised as the process moves forward so that they may

address your concerns.

David Bragdon Rod Park
Metro Council President Metro Council, District 1

Sincerely yours,



Page 1 of 2

Kathryn Schutte - Fwd: Re: Cedar Grove Compostin

R
From: David Bragdon
To: Kathryn Schutte

Date: 6/17/2005 10:01 AM
Subject: Fwd: Re: Cedar Grove Composting

>>> David Bragdon 6/17/2005 9:59:15 AM >>>
Dear Ms. Rehm:

Thank you for your correspondence regarding Cedar Grove Composting. The number of letters we have
received on this issue calls for a response that clarifies the Metro Council’s roles and responsibilities.

Because the Metro Council supports reducing the amount of waste disposed in our region, we would like Cedar
Grove Composting to serve the region’s residents by locating in or near the Metro boundary. However, we are
not directing or advocating for Cedar Grove to locate in your area or in any other particular part of the region. In
fact, the Metro Council has no direct involvement in the actual choice of site or land use approval process, and
enters the regulatory picture only after local government and Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ)
permits are obtained.

What may be most important for you to know is that the site selection process will include opportunities for the
public to make their opinions heard. The site selection process involves three major steps, all of which keep the
public’s interest in mind.

First, Cedar Grove will identify a suitable tract of land and then, along with the City of Portland’s Bureau of
Development Services, proceed with the land use permitting process. Cedar Grove must address many layers
of technical review before the land use application is considered complete. A series of public hearings will follow
before any kind of decision is made.

Second, Cedar Grove will apply for a compost facility permit with DEQ. This permit covers land, air and water
protections, and will include plans for all kinds of controls, including the minimization of odor, noise, dust and
litter.

Third, Cedar Grove must obtain a facility franchise from Metro. This franchise will require that Cedar Grove
provide proof of land use approval, an operations plan, and financial assurance ensuring site clean up, should
they go out of business. The franchise agreement will also require that the facility not create nuisances such as
dust, odor, noise, and that Metro inspectors be allowed access to the site to ensure that protocols are being
followed.

Our staff have found Cedar Grove to be a very responsible and responsive company. They are highly-regarded
by their regulators in Washington State and their composting facilities are clean and well-managed. They
produce a very high-quality compost that enhances soil and water quality while significantly reducing
greenhouse gas emissions, as opposed to putting the same material in a landfill. A composting site run by
Cedar Grove will help the Metro Council realize our strategic goal of achieving environmental health in the
region. | am confident that the process ahead will treat all parties fairly, and that our region’s residents will
ultimately benefit from the services Cedar Grove provides.

Thank you again for your correspondence. Our staff are keeping a record of all documents relevant to this
issue, and will keep the Metro Council apprised as the process moves forward so that they may address your
concerns.

Sincerely yours,

David Bragdon, Metro Council President
Rod Park, Councilor District 1

file://C:\Documents and Settings\schutte\Local Settings\Temp\GW }00001.HTM 6/17/2005



>>> "Barbara Rehm" <brehm@pps.k12.or.us> 6/10/2005 11:49:17 AM >>>
Dear Mr. Hoglund, | am writing you with great concern regarding the
purchase of land by Cedar Grove Composting. My husband and | live at
McGuire Point Marina. McGuire Point is an upscale, gated community
filled with residents who pride themselves on where they live. We

strive to keep our marina pristine and beautiful. The placement of this
composting company is just not compatable with our marina. There is
another recycling and composting company further east on Marine Drive
with land adjacent to it that would be much more suited to the
surroundings. | don't believe there are any residences close to the
recycler's on 23000 N. E. Marine Drive. Please research the possiblily
of purchasing land that is not close to McGuire Point Marina or any

other residence. These parcels of land do exist in east county. It

just takes some research to discover them. The whole idea of a
composting company that runs twenty-four hours a day across the road
from our marina and all the other marinas withing the vicinity is highly
upsetting to us. Thank you for your considering a change of location

for this company.

file://C:\Documents and Settings\schutte\Local Settings\Temp\GW}00001.HTM

Page 2 of 2

6/17/2005



Page 1 of 2

Kathryn Schutte - Re: Cedar Grove

From: David Bragdon

To: ski102271@hotmail.com
Date: 6/17/2005 10:01 AM
Subject: Re: Cedar Grove

CC: Kathryn Schutte

Dear Mr. and Ms. Watson

Thank you for your correspondence regarding Cedar Grove Composting. The number of letters we have
received on this issue calls for a response that clarifies the Metro Council’s roles and responsibilities.

Because the Metro Council supports reducing the amount of waste disposed in our region, we would like Cedar
Grove Composting to serve the region’s residents by locating in or near the Metro boundary. However, we are
not directing or advocating for Cedar Grove to locate in your area or in any other particular part of the region. In
fact, the Metro Council has no direct involvement in the actual choice of site or land use approval process, and
enters the regulatory picture only after local government and Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ)
permits are obtained.

What may be most important for you to know is that the site selection process will include opportunities for the
public to make their opinions heard. The site selection process involves three major steps, all of which keep the
public’'s interest in mind.

First, Cedar Grove will identify a suitable tract of land and then, along with the City of Portland’s Bureau of
Development Services, proceed with the land use permitting process. Cedar Grove must address many layers
of technical review before the land use application is considered complete. A series of public hearings will follow
before any kind of decision is made.

Second, Cedar Grove will apply for a compost facility permit with DEQ. This permit covers land, air and water
protections, and will include plans for all kinds of controls, including the minimization of odor, noise, dust and
litter.

Third, Cedar Grove must obtain a facility franchise from Metro. This franchise will require that Cedar Grove
provide proof of land use approval, an operations plan, and financial assurance ensuring site clean up, should
they go out of business. The franchise agreement will also require that the facility not create nuisances such as
dust, odor, noise, and that Metro inspectors be allowed access to the site to ensure that protocols are being
followed.

Our staff have found Cedar Grove to be a very responsible and responsive company. They are highly-regarded
by their regulators in Washington State and their composting facilities are clean and well-managed. They
produce a very high-quality compost that enhances soil and water quality while significantly reducing
greenhouse gas emissions, as opposed to putting the same material in a landfill. A composting site run by
Cedar Grove will help the Metro Council realize our strategic goal of achieving environmental health in the
region. | am confident that the process ahead will treat all parties fairly, and that our region’s residents will
ultimately benefit from the services Cedar Grove provides.

Thank you again for your correspondence. Our staff are keeping a record of all documents relevant to this
issue, and will keep the Metro Council apprised as the process moves forward so that they may address your
concerns.

Sincerely yours,

David Bragdon, Metro Council President
Rod Park, Councilor District 1

file://C:\Documents and Settings\schutte\Local Settings\Temp\GW}00001.HTM 6/17/2005



Page 2 of 2

>>> "bob watson" <ski102271@hotmail.com> 6/12/2005 4:55:10 PM >>>

We wish to express our concern regarding the proposed food composter site
along N.E. Marine Drive. We live in McGuire Point Marina and enjoy our
quality of live on the river. We are also environmentaly concious people. We
are concerned that a plant of this nature would upset the numerous wildlife
that depend on this area as their home. Our city has a wonderful bike path
along the river that is used daily by bikers and joggers taking in the senic
beauty of our river. | would imagine a plant of this nature would disrupt

and polute this area with increased traffic, noise and offensive ordors to

the hundreds of people who exercise in this area. We appreciate the quality
of our clean rivers and air. The state of Oregon is admired and known for

its livablity and beauty.

Thank you,
Bob and Sheri Watson

file://C:\Documents and Settings\schutte\Local Settings\Temp\GW}00001.HTM 6/17/2005
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PEOPLE PLACES
_OPEN SPACES

Brian Newman
represents District
2, which In¢ludes a
portion of Southwest
Portland and much
of urban Clackamas
County induding
Gladstone, Johnson
City, Lake Qswego,
Milwaukie, Oak
Grove, Oregon Clty,
Rivergrove and West
Linn,
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Brian Newman

METRQ COUNCIL DISTRICT 2 NEWS

Open Spaces, Treasured Places

Celebrate the 10th apniversary of Metro's
Open spaces acquisition program. In 1995,

S voters in the Portland metropolitan region
made an important investruent in the future
with their overwhelming support of Metro’s
open spaces, parks and streams bond measure.

| Ten years later, more than 8,000 acres of
valuable natural areas and nearly 74 miles of
stream and river frontage have been pro-
tected. Just minutes from your door, gems of
green, breathraking views, rushing rivers and
quict meandering streams awair. Meadows,
forests, stream banks and butre tops provide
lasting opportunities for people o connect
with narure in their neighborhoods.

More than 100 local park projects in peigh-
borhoods across the region offer biking, hik-
ing and wildlife watching opportunities close
10 home. By protecting clean air and water
and fish and wildife habitac, this highly suc-
cessful land conservation effort will benefit
the region for generations to come.

As we mark the 10th anpiversary of Metro's
open spaces acquisition program, you'll have
more opportunities than ever to get to know
the nature of the region. Check back for
information about a special serics of events
planned for Sept. 1-10, 2005. Throughour the
summer and fall, yow'll find many ways to
celebrate “open spaces, treasurcd places” on
Metro’s online calendar.

For more information, call the Regional
Parks and Greenspaces Department ar (503)
797-1850, fax (503) 797-1849 or send ¢-mail
to metroparks@metro-region.org. The hear-
ing impaired can eall TDD (503) 797-1804.
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Nature in Neighborhoods grants
program funded

The Metro Council invested further in its com-
mitment to protect fish and wildlife habitat
when it passed a resolurion at its June 9 mecting
10 fund the Nature in Neighborboods grants

program.
Coundil agreed to ¢ million from the
Mﬁﬁmmfto
agenera) fund ve for Nature in Nej .
lioods projects. The money will fond a two-year
ﬁlﬁ%r;‘g?n%ohr Metro’s regional effort ro
#hsure the restofation and protection of region-

ally significant wil itat.

how the funds will be administered, the region’s
solid waste industry supports this effore, as
waste haulers will be involved in keeping nature
in the neighborhoods.

Additiopally, I worked with councilors to add
$250,000 to be used for projects at Metro’s
Oregon Zoo. As coundil ligison to the zoo, jt js
Jmpartant to support the zoo's valuable work to
protect native wildlife in our neighborhoods. 1
look forward to reporting back to you about the
important programs these funds will support.

uncilhas yer to determine exactly
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Get Centered! Beaverton

Developers, architects, planners, lenders and
elected officials are invited to Get Centereq!
Beaverton from 4 - 6 p.m. Tuesday, July 26.
Throughout 2005, a series of Ger Centered!
events are showcasing several of the rogion’s
most successfu)l mixed-use ceprers and de-
velopment opportuniry sires throughout the
region. Metro Councilor Susan McLain will
host the evene.

Mayor Rob Drake, his staff, developers and
others involved in the projcct will share the
real story behind Beaverton’s toughest and
now mast successful project, The Round.

e ——

tCENTER ed!

— e,

After studying and visiting The Round, we
will gather ar Beaverron’s Last Tuetday art
exhibition and music festival to experience
The Round in action. ‘

The Round has become a centerpiece of
downtown Beaverton’s economic and
cultura] revitalization. The progressive
urban development brings together living,
shopping and working space convenicntly
Jocated at a MAX lighe rail station. '

Registration is required and limited to 50

‘people. The event costs $10. For more in-

formation, visit the Get Centered! page, call
Metro’s Centers Program ar (503) 797-175 7,
or send e-mail to webbk@metro.dst.or.us.
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About Metro

Clean alr and clean water
do nat stop at Gty limits

or county lines, Neither
does the need for jobs, a
thriving economy and good
transportation choices for
people and businesses In our
region. Voters have asked
Metro to help with the
challenges that cross these
lines and affect the 25 cities
and three counties in the
Portland metropolitan area.

A reglonal appraach simply
makes sense when it comes
to protecting open space,
caring for parks, planning
for tha best use of land,
managing garbage dlaposal
and inaeasing fecyching,
Metro oversees wotid-class
facilities such as the Oregon
Zoo, which contributes to
conservation and education,
and the Oregon Convention
Center, which benefits the
fegion’s economy.

Your Metra
representstives

Metro Councll President
David Bragdon

Metro Councilors

Rod Park, District 1

Brian Newman, District 2
Carl Hosticka, District 3
Susan Mcl.ain, District 4
Rax Burkholder, District 5
Robert Liberty, District 6

Auditar
Alexis Dow, CPA
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600 NORTHEAST GRAND AVENUE P ORTLAND, OREGON 97232 2736
TEL 503 797 1547 FAX 503 797 1793

CoUNCILOR RoOD PARK
September 8, 2005

Mr Glenn Zimmerman
Wood Waste Reclamation
PO Box 1136

Aumsville, OR 97325-1136

Dear Mr Zimmerman:

The purpose of this letter is to invite you to serve on the Subcommittee on Solid Waste
Rate Policies that I announced at the July 28 meeting of SWAC.

As I outlined on July 28, last year’s Rate Review Committee identified a number of
issues that affect Metro’s rates, and recommended that the policies underlying these
issues be reviewed by a broader group than the RRC alone. These include:

a. Policies toward sustainable purchasing, hours of operation, self-haul customers,
regulatory scope, fines and enforcement.

b. The effect of changes in the structure of Metro’s tip fee on the broader solid waste
system, including private facility economics and local government rate-making.

c. Other issues that the subcommittee may identify on its own.

These policies should help guide the Council in its discussion of the budget, and inform
the Rate Review Committee on mechanisms for cost recovery and appropriate rate
structures.

To help you plan and decide whether you are able to serve, here is my take on the
schedule and time involved:

« First meeting: toward the end of September/early October
« Meet approximately every three weeks

« Meetings run 1'% to 2 hours and will be held here at Metro
« Meet through December 2005, probably into January 2006

We have not yet decided whether the meetings will be held during the day or evening
(or a combination of the two). Also, we have not yet landed on a day of the week.
We will make those decisions after we determine your availabilities.



[ anticipate that very little of your time will be required outside of the meetings. I am
looking for your knowledge and expertise at the table. Staff will provide materials for the
meetings, and will be available to support the subcommittee on research and other issues
that may arise.

I will be out of the country for three weeks beginning August 31, but my staff will
follow-up this letter with a telephone call to determine if you are available and willing to
serve.

If you have questions or comments you may contact Mike Hoglund (who will co-chair
the subcommittee with me), Solid Waste & Recycling Director at 503-797-1743 or
hoglundm@metro.dst.or.us; Douglas Anderson, Solid Waste & Recycling Department at
503-797-1788 or andersond@metro.dst.or.us; or Amelia Porterfield, Council Assistant, at
503-797-1543 or porterfielda@metro.dst.or.us.

I look forward to your participation in these important policy discussions.

Sincerely,

Jol ok

Rod Park
Metro Councilor, District 1



2420 SW Boundary St.
Portland, OR 97239
September 17, 2005

Rod Park. Counselor
Metro

600 NE Grand
Portland, OR 97232

Dear Rod:

Last month I read in the news that Smurfit had been fined by DEQ for landfilling
recyclable containers. A processor sending recyclable to the landfill because it is cheaper
than sorting them is probably not a one-time event.

The current system almost encourages such actions. Processing recyclables is a very
competitive business. The MRF has no guarantee that its costs will be covered like a
hauler does. If a MRF decides to attract more business by offering a hauler more money
for the recyclables and then cuts costs in the processing, this could happen again.

Even if such a blatant practice doesn’t happen, the number of recyclables from MRFs
being landfilled is too high. This happens in two ways." First, the MRF has residue left
after sorting that is landfilled. Metro inspections have found that 5%-35% of what gets
landfilled could have been recycled. The problem is that processing is too fast and
sloppy. To keep costs down the MRFs run the lines too quickly and don’t hire enough
pickers. Second, non-paper items get mixed into the paper. Metro staff reports that 6%-
11% of newspaper loads going from the MRFs to the paper mills is not newspaper; it’s
plastic bottles, cardboard, and other items. These items get landfilled at the mill. The
average contamination rate is 9.5%, higher than the average of MRFs around the country.

Metro has always prided itself in doing a good job of recycling. However, that is not
currently the case. Some corrections in the system need to made.

I recommend that Metro establish standards for the recycling processors. A good
standard would be that 95% of each recyclable material received be sorted and sent to an
appropriate market. Metro could then certify processors that meet the standard, and local
governments could require the haulers to go only to those MRFs, in the same way the
City of Portland does for yard debris. If some haulers delivered loads that were highly
contaminated with non-recyclables, the MRF would have an incentive to reject the load
or charge more. That would put some pressure on haulers to do a good job of checking
bins at the source.

I would appreciate it if you would let me know what you think of this idea.

Yours truly, .
j‘z‘ﬂ/vw 67,2?

e Roy

cc: Mike Hoglund
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Dear Rod:

Last month I read in the news that Smurfit had been fined by DEQ for landfilling
recyclable containers. A processor sending recyclable to the landfill because it is cheaper
than sorting them is probably not a one-time event.

The current system almost encourages such actions. Processing recyclables is a very
competitive business. The MRF has no guarantee that its costs will be covered like a
hauler does. If a MRF decides to attract more business by offering a hauler more money
for the recyclables and then cuts costs in the processing, this could happen again.

Even if such a blatant practice doesn’t happen, the number of recyclables from MRFs
being landfilled is too high. This happens in two ways.: First, the MRF has residue left
after sorting that is landfilled. Metro inspections have found that 5%-35% of what gets
landfilled could have been recycled. The problem is that processing is too fast and
sloppy. To keep costs down the MRFs run the lines too quickly and don’t hire enough
pickers. Second, non-paper items get mixed into the paper. Metro staff reports that 6%-
11% of newspaper loads going from the MRFs to the paper mills is not newspaper; it’s
plastic bottles, cardboard, and other items. These items get landfilled at the mill. The
average contamination rate is 9.5%, higher than the average of MRFs around the country.

Metro has always prided itself in doing a good job of recycling. However, that is not
currently the case. Some corrections in the system need to made.

I recommend that Metro establish standards for the recycling processors. A good
standard would be that 95% of each recyclable material received be sorted and sent to an
appropriate market. Metro could then certify processors that meet the standard, and local
governments could require the haulers to go only to those MRFs, in the same way the
City of Portland does for yard debris. If some haulers delivered loads that were highly
contaminated with non-recyclables, the MRF would have an incentive to reject the load
or charge more. That would put some pressure on haulers to do a good job of checking
bins at the source.

I would appreciate it if you would let me know what you think of this idea.

cc: Mike Hoglund

Yours truly,

nne Roy



S P.O. BOX 20096 « PORTLAND, OR 97294
3R 1/4/@ FAX: (503) 253-1902

September 22, 2005

Counsilor Rod Park

600 NE Grand Ave.

Portland, OR 97232-2736

Dear Rod,

Thank you for the opportunity to serve on your sub-committee on solid waste rate

policies. It will be my pleasure to be included as a member of this committee.

Yours Truly,

(Lt

alph/Gilbert





